SHIREOAKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of 9th February 2016 held at 7.15pm at Shireoaks Village Hall

Present
Cllr P Blagg (chair)
Cllrs B Ayton, M Wild, G Robinson, I Jones, M Long, S Fielding and clerk S MacDonald

5201. Open Forum for discussion of any topic raised by residents
A spokesman of the Carnival committee attended the meeting and thanked the Parish Council for the grant given by them for last year’s carnival. She also stated that the accounts were being prepared and would be available to for the council to view shortly.
Mr Eric Haykin attended the meeting to inform the Parish Council that the Friends of Woodland and Coachwood Green had been shortlisted for monies from the Tesco bag scheme. This means that in a few weeks local people will be able to vote for the project in a local Tesco store. This could then secure them monies to help towards an exercise trail within the Woodlands. This is to be advertised around the village in due course.
He also explained that there was a plan to erect a memorial bench hopefully on the path from Rhodesia. This was to commemorate Ben Mellors, the contractor, who died in a car crash, having done a lot of the groundwork for this path. The bench may cost around £500 and they are raising funds. It was asked if the Parish Council could give a donation. 

5202. Apologies for absence
None

5203. Declaration of Interest
Cllr Fielding declared an interest in any planning matters.
Cllr Ayton declared an interest in Shireoaks newsletter items.

5204. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 12th January 2016
The minutes were approved by Cllr Long and seconded by Cllr Robinson as a true record of the last meeting and then signed by Cllr Blagg as chairman.

5205. Matters arising from the previous minutes
5172 – Clearing out the dyke in front of Francis field. 
Again Cllr Fielding has had the inspectors out to ask them when they will come and clear up the mess they have left.
5181 Rubbish dumped on Spring Lane.
An email had been received from Bassetlaw litter busters stating that the bath dumped up on Spring Lane with an address on it was being investigated with a view to prosecution for fly-tipping.
5181 Diversion signs in village.
Although most of these have been removed, there is still one on Shireoaks Common opposite the chip shop. An email is to be sent to ask them to remove this. Also Cllr Fielding will ask the question to Notts County Council why these signs have not been removed from around the village as they must cost them money to produce. ACTION: Clerk/Cllr Fielding
5181 Land near Sports & Social club.
Cllr Pressley is helping this Parish Council to find the owner of this land so that they can find out who is responsible for its maintenance.
5199 BKV competition.
A letter had been sent from one of the judges which had not been previously received last year. However the actual report on the village was not attached. An email will be sent asking for this report. ACTION: Clerk


5206. Planning
A. Correspondence
None received.

B. Applications
None received.

C. Decision Notices
15/01589/HSE 27 Elmtree Close 
This application was refused

14/00223/OUT 175 dwellings outline permission has now been granted.
It was asked that a copy of the 106 agreement and the decision notice can be emailed to each councilor and a copy brought to the next meeting. Also a copy needs to be displayed ion the village noticeboard for the residents to view. ACTION: Clerk

5207. To receive reports/information from County & District Councillors
Cllr Pressley and Cllr Fielding informed the members that a meeting had been held with the residents of the Monkswood Estate and the MP John Mann. This is over the grass cutting and litter around the estate, which is still the responsibility of the developer. The roads etc. have not yet been adopted by Notts County Council as there are some details that have not been brought up to the standard expected by the council. Notts County Council therefore are not liable to do the works on this estate. Suggestions that the developers had asked the council to do this were untrue. 
Severn Trent had not adopted the drains which carry the waste water into the Ryton either. Severn Trent stated that they were waiting for actions by Bovis.
The head of regeneration, Beverley Alderton-Sambrook, was searching for documents amongst the archives at Bassetlaw District Council. Each household have to pay a company, RMG, who should attend to the maintenance of the site.  However some households are refusing to pay as this work is not being carried out.
MP John Mann has written to every household and a meeting with the developer is to be organised next.
It was asked if the Parish Council would be able to attend to the estate but this cannot happen until the site is adopted.
Cllr Pressley also advised that the devolution was still being discussed and he would keep members informed of progress.

5208. War Memorial Renovation Update
A remittance advice has been received from Bassetlaw District Council with regards to the grant monies. This means it will arrive in the bank soon. ACTION: Clerk

5209. Memorial Clock Update
There is still no news as to the spare parts of the clock. An email is to be sent to Time Assured chasing them again. ACTION: Clerk

5210. Station Car Park Update
Network rail at York has been in contact with the clerk. A lady stated that she would now look into this matter with regards to the cars parked on this land. She did state however that this was not an official car park of the railway and these cars were actually parking illegally. Although there was no policing of this area. She also suggested that it may be fenced off in future. There was then a site visit and again the clerk met with a man. He looked around the area and said he would report back to York. Network rail are also in contact with the residents of station House. ACTION: Clerk

5211. Shireoaks Cricket Update 
Again Cllr Pressley stated that Beverley Alderton-Sambrook was looking into this matter.

5212. Bins and Grass on Monks Wood Estate
This was discussed above by Cllr Pressley

5213. Future Projects
a) Fencing at village sign
This has now been installed and it was stated that SWHL had made a good job of it. 
b) Village Garden
This item is to be removed until funding is sourced.
c) Benches around the village
This item is to be removed until funding is sourced.
d) New gateway signs
This item is to be removed until funding is sourced.
e) Emergency Plan
This needs slightly updated and then publishing on the council website. ACTION: Clerk
f) Lighting of beacon
Queen’s birthday 21.4.16
Scouts 100 years 16.12.16
g) Defibrillator
This is a future event.
h) Fireworks 2016
A date is to be set, in early March, by the fireworks committee to start working on this year’s event. The proposed date has been sent to Rhodesia Parish Council. ACTION: Clerk

5214. Council Diary
There were no actions due from the diary.

5215. New Clerk
The old advert was updated and will be sent to NALC for publication on their website.
It will be also advertised in the Worksop Guardian and around the village. Closing date will be 18.3.16 with a view to holding interviews w/e 8.4.16, preferably Wednesday or Thursday. All CVs will be circulated to members to draw up a shortlist of interviewees at the next meeting.
An email is to be sent to the Church Hall to gain a firm booking for a room for the interviews to take place.  ACTION: Clerk



5216. Finance
[image: ]	









5217. Correspondence
An email had been received from a resident stating that the Public Footpath sign in the village garden had been changed from wooden to metal. Unfortunately this was not an action by the Parish Council, it would seem that a few signs locally were being updated.
A letter had been received to ask for volunteers to join the Bassetlaw clean for the Queen event Spring 2016. A date of the 23rd April was decided upon. Notices will go around the village and supplies ordered from Bassetlaw District Council. Cllr Wild said that he would collect these as the clerk was away. ACTION: Clerk

5218. Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
It was reported that litter was accumulating in the dyke along the field on the opposite of the road to Francis field. The handyman will be informed and asked to clear it out. ACTION: Clerk
Complaints around Monks Way have been received as to horses on the pavement who are leaving mess around the paths. As small children go to school along this road, parents are very annoyed. A letter is to be sent to the owner of the stables to ask politely if this could cease. ACTION: Clerk
There was reports of a lot of litter along Spring Lane and Steetley Lane from the village edge to the bypass. This is making the area very unattractive on the approach to our village. An email is to be sent to litter busters to ask them to take a look here. If they would like to meet someone from the village, Cllr Robinson will meet them. ACTION: Clerk
On Spring Lane there is a small piece of grass which appears to have moles in it. SWHL are to be contacted and asked to get rid of them. ACTION: Cllr Blagg
There is to be a meeting between Friends of Woodland and Bassetlaw District Council about the recreational facilities around the village. It was suggested that we invite someone from Bassetlaw district Council to let us know what is going on. Cllr Fielding said that she would enquire. This is also to be put on the next meeting’s agenda. ACTION: Clerk/Cllr Fielding
There had been talk in the village of a war grave that faced the wrong direction. Cllr Fielding is speaking to the Church and the war Graves Commission.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A resident Nora Blades is to be 100 years old on 19th March 2016. It was suggested that it would be nice to give Mrs Blades a card and some flowers to mark this great occasion. Cllr Ayton offered to take them to her on the day. ACTION: Clerk/Cllr Ayton

5219. Proposed date of next meeting – Tuesday 8th March 2016

The meeting closed at 9.30pm


Signed……………………………………………………..				Date 9th February, 2016
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Balanced to statements as at 31.01.16

Nat West Current £8,208.20

Nat West Reserve £8,443.14

Nationwide Clock Fund £889.95

£17,541.29

The following Cheques are still unpresented

CPRE 1547 36.00

worksop timber 1553 100.00

136.00

Payments received since last meeting

interest on reserve account 1.06

1.06

The following are to pay this meeting

D Gower wages 1555 373.5

D Gower  HMRC 1556 62

clerk wages 1557 403.05

NALC 1558 218.14

SWH L 1559 316.66

SWH L 1560 280

1,653.35                           

After the above movements the balances in the bank accounts will be: Nat West Current £6,418.85

Nat West Reserve £8,444.20

Nationwide Clock Fund £889.95

£15,753.00

Of which Woodlands balance is £5,456.00

of which Firework balance is £641.63

Remaining Parish Council funds £9,655.37

TOTAL FUNDS HELD


